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All European Member Associations 
 

cc EMAU Council Members 
cc EMAU Judges Committee 

       cc FITA 
 
 
 
 
EMAU-Continental Judges Seminar 
 
 
Dear Presidents, 
 

After the first seminar in 2005 the EMAU Judge Committee will organize in autumn 2007 a 
second training seminar for national judges who are interested to be examined for Continental 
Judges status. It will be limited to the candidates from the EMAU Member Associations. 

 The candidates for the  status of Continental Judge must have been at least two years judge 
at  the highest corresponding national level. The language will be English. 

The seminar will be a joint seminar with FITA Judge Committee for Continental judges 
wishing to upgrade to the status of FITA Judge Candidate. Please inform your Continental Judges 
accordingly. 

The seminar will take place at the Centro di Preparazione Olimpica Acqua Acetosa “Giulio 
Onesti” of the Italian National Olympic Committee (CONI), situated in the northern outskirts of 
Rome (Italy) with following schedule:  
Tuesday, 23 October - arrival of participants,  
Wednesday, 24 October – seminar sessions,  
Thursday, 25 October – seminar sessions,  
Friday, 26 October, until noon - exam. 

The candidates can be lodged in the premises of the preparation centre. Only double rooms 
are available. The price, per person, full board, per day,  for the duration of the seminar is 53 EUR. 
The candidates will bear all costs and expenses themselves. FITARCO will kindly organize pick-up 
transport from the two airports in Rome to the seminar venue.  

A national judge wishing to take part to the seminar/exam, must fill in the attached 
application form and return it by e-mail latest by 15 August, 2007 to the EMAU Judge Committee: 
emau_jc@archery.lu 
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The candidates may participate after the seminar at the FITA Judge Conference that will 
take place in the same premises from Friday, 26 October, 15:00h to Sunday, 28 October, 15:00h. 
Registration to the Conference has to be done by e-mail to Mr Morten Wilmann: bue@nif.idrett.no. 

. Please forward at the earliest opportunity your travel arrangements.  

All the applications have to be signed by the respective Federations. 

Candidates will be individually informed about the latest information and documentation 
they should bring to the seminar.  

We hope that this Seminar will have a good acceptance and interest from the EMAU 
Federations. 

We remain at your disposal for any further information and send you best regards. 

 

 
 Marinella Pisciotti 

Secretary General 
 

     
  

  

 




